Memorandum of Understanding
By and Between
KERN COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT
and the
CALIFORNIA SCHOOL EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION
and Its Chapters 246, 336, and 617

This memorandum is entered by Kern Community College District (District) and the California School
Employees Assaciation and Its Chapters 246, 336 and 617 (together "CSEA”) concerning the District's
response to the COVID-19 pandemic.

The District and CSEA recognize the importance of maintaining safe facilities and operations for the
benefit of the students and communities served by the District and its faculty and staff. We recognize
the importance of prudent measures to prevent District employees, students, their families, or other
people using District facilities from being exposed to or infected with COVID- 19. Care should be taken
to identify potential exposure and prevent the spread of the disease. We agree that continuity of
District operations should be maintained, and provisions should be made for classified employees who
are impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic.

The Association enters this MOU on its own behalf as well as on behalf of classified employees who are
members of the bargaining unit represented by the Association in its role as the Exclusive
Representative.

The purpose of this MOU is to address ongoing working conditions and campus operations during the
COVID-19 public health emergency. This MOU is not intended to change the terms of the current
Collective Bargaining Agreement ("CBA”) between CSEA and the District but is instead a one-time, non-
precedent setting agreement that may not be used as the basis of a past practice by either party.

The Kern Community College District Board of Trustees took action on Board Resolution No. R-4-21 on
August 12, 2021 approving and directing the Chancellor to implement a vaccine requirement for the District
community including the CSEA classified unit employees.

CSEA recognizes the vaccine requirement will be in effect starting the Fall 2021 semester. Therefore,
employees shall receive their second vaccination of Pfizer or Moderna or the single vaccination of Johnson &
Johnson or have an exemption request on file with the district no later than November 1, 2021.

Therefore, returning to campus, the parties agree as follows:

1. The District will provide safety equipment (N95 masks, supplies to sanitize and clean the
learning environment, etc.) as required by the local Department of Health, the state or federal
government, or the District’s liability carrier.

2. Al COVID-19 safety requirements shall be equitably adhered to by all district employees,
students, and others who access district facilities at any district location.

3. The Parties agree that classified employees may contact their local Human Resource Department for
any exemptions that may be available to them. Exemptions will be considered on a
case-by-case basis. Forms can be found on the COVID-19 District web page. All available
exemption options shall be posted on the KCCD District website under the Coronavirus Update.
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